[bookmark: _GoBack]Wolfpack Lacrosse Meeting - July 10, 2013

All in attendance:  Scott Seigle, Steve McGarvey, Troy Swartz, Lynn Sanders, Jennifer Gruber, Steve Hammel, Kyle McGill
 
Field Manager- Still looking 

*Need for 5 separate fields, plus game field if possible.

*Possible field locations – Noonan’s, Century Lane Park, Chestnut Ridge, South Mountain Elementary, Franklin Township, Williams Grove Field

Treasurers Report: 3 bills presented for payment
*Look into Chestnut Ridge Mowing bill (much higher than what we have been paying)

Director of Boys Lacrosse Report: Troy Swartz
*Girls Lacrosse Camp at Chestnut Ridge grades 6th – 9th.  Big success in June.

*Girls Lacrosse Camp at Chestnut Ridge – Troy is in contact with Vince about adding an additional camp.  Will be in touch with further information.

*Community Night Out with Carroll Township Police – 
Wolfpack sets up a table, goal, and gear to get some interest started and email contacts.

*Farmer’s Fair – Is the organization going to participate this year?
Booth, activity, or “float” of kids.

*New Lock for the shed.  Troy will take care of it.

*Sending out fliers to the district and getting approved by Dr. Eshbach.

Girls Lacrosse Report: 

Messiah College Camp – Great participation from the girls teams.

Mini Girls Camp at Chestnut Ridge  - Great turn out as well. Grades 6 – 9 with coaches available from all teams including NHS JV.  Head Referee also present to assist girls in learning rules and skills.  

Coach Sean Hannon is doing Thursday night clinics from 7 – 8 pm and Sunday night scrimmages from 6:30 – 8 pm for anyone available. (same ages as girls who attended mini camp)

Fundraising Report: Lynn Sanders
*Radar gun fundraiser (during Farmer’s Fair?) – pledges and competition.  Friday afternoon possible time on the fields below Dillsburg Elementary School.

*Fireworks tent – organization supplies manpower 24 hours a day for approximately 7 - 10 days.  

*Discount cards – choose what discounts we want made part of the card.

*Movie Ticket booklets – Flagship Cinema

*Equipment Manager – JV football team is looking to use the scoreboard for 3 games.  Troy would paint the cart, secure the scoreboard.  He would transport to games and back and football would provide a donation.  The scoreboard will be stored from now on in Troy’s garage.  (Approved by board)

Vice President’s Report: Kyle McGill
*Boys and maybe Girls Summer traveling team-  tournament expenses would be at player expense.  It would be outside Wolfpack organization, but gear could be shared.

Registration for Next Year:
*Be careful with deadlines and no refunds after a certain date unless a medical excuse is presented.

*Site will be ready by next meeting.  A password will set up with a test registration for the board to see how everything works.  

*Set up a merchant account – Pay Pal or other account.  

*Attach Parents Code of Conduct.  

*Keep track of numbers for team size as players register. 
Thresholds in place.

*Get registration information out by September.  Discount for registering early and penalty for late registration.
$130 for before November 1st.   $150 for After November 1st.

*By laws need to be reviewed and updated by November 30th. 

Organization Name:
Will it remain Wolfpack or become Northern Polar Bears? 
Board will decide instead of putting our a survey.

Vote will be made next meeting to determine name for next year. 
*If name is changed use store on the website for Spirit Wear to get players excited about the new name and colors.

Possible Polar Bear Foundation assistance if we change to Northern Polar Bears.

Uniforms:
Northern Polar Bears – pattern searches in progress if we change.

Pinnies – purchased by player along with uniforms. Shenks – uniform contact.  Possible change due to expense. Organization may possibly pay ½ of cost of uniforms per player to reduce expense to player the first year.

Indoor Practices:
Troy to confirm the prices for indoor use.

Summer Practices and Fall Practices:
*Elizabethtown Fall league – Boys only (10 kids necessary)

Organization Activities to schedule on the Calendar:
*Equipment Swap Day – March as a possible date.

*Season Kick – Off:  Tentative date of March 24th, 2014. (indoor) 

*End of Year Party:  Tentative date of May 22nd, 2014.
Yearbook every year as a take home.  Get businesses to advertise.


Next Meeting will be August 14th at 7:30 at TJ Rockwell’s.
